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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM

ACTION REQUESTED:
Approve the award of Cooperative Procurement 22-078, Unit 779 Vehicle Replacement, to Vac-Con
for an amount not to exceed $520,851

DEPARTMENT:  Department of Public Works

SUBMITTED BY: Richard Dublinski, Director

BACKGROUND:
Unit 779 was reviewed and approved by the Fleet Economic Committee and Fleet Services Manager
for replacement in the FY2022 budget. Vehicles are scored for replacement based on four criteria:
age, usage, condition and repair costs. Recommending a vehicle for replacement requires a score of
28.0 or greater. Unit 779 scored 28.37.

DISCUSSION:
Unit 779 is a 2013 Vactor 2110 sewer cleaner mounted on an International chassis. The unit is used
by the Water Utility’s Wastewater Collection & Pumping Division to flush the City’s sanitary sewer
systems.

The unit will be replaced with a 2022 Vac-Con Titan mounted on an International HV chassis. The
new unit is equipped with a three-stage vacuum to remove debris from the sanitary sewer manholes
and lift stations up to 25-feet deep. This unit’s power and size enable the Wastewater Collection &
Pumping Division to clean large-diameter sanitary interceptor sewers, a task previously performed by
contractors. It is also used for vacuum excavation and serves as a backup for a similar vehicle used
by the Repair & Excavation Division.

The retired unit will be traded-in to EJ Equipment, the local Vac-Con dealership, for $150,000 as part
of the purchase. Staff explored the option of selling the unit outright through the City’s online auction
platform GovDeals. However, past sales data on similar units proved that trading in the unit is the
City’s best option and will likely yield the greatest return.

The new vehicle is available on the Sourcewell Cooperative, an approved cooperative through Vac-
Con Contract #101221-VAC. The local Vac-Con dealership is EJ Equipment.

Using the City’s specifications, Vac-Con has quoted the 2022 Vac-Con Titan in the amount of
$520,851, net trade-in value. A cost breakdown is provided below.

Original Price Less Cooperative
Discount

Less  Trade-In Net Price

$738,340 $67,489 $150,000 $520,851
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Original Price Less Cooperative
Discount

Less  Trade-In Net Price

$738,340 $67,489 $150,000 $520,851

The vehicle will be delivered in approximately eight months.

FISCAL IMPACT:
CIP #: VEH002

Water Utility vehicle replacements are funded from the Vehicles and Equipment account listed below.
In the 2022 budget, $600,000 was budgeted for Unit 779’s replacement. The requested award is
within the amount budgeted for this expense.

Account Number Fund Description Total Budget Amount

41252000-551505 Water Capital Fund $1,096,000
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